
P-1186-001

Thank you for taking the time to submit your comments on the I-5 CRC

DEIS.

 

P-1186-002

The ability to move freight efficiently in the Vancouver/Portland region is

critical to the overall health of our economy.  As such, the CRC project is

designed to improve freight mobility on I-5, as well as make it safer and

easier for trucks to get on and off I-5 to reach businesses and Port

facilities.  The Freight Working Group (FWG), comprised of

representatives of the Vancouver-Portland metropolitan area’s freight

industry, met 22 times throughout the DEIS and FEIS development

process to advise and inform the Columbia River Crossing project team

about freight issues. The group provided insight, observation, and

recommendation about the needs for truck access and mobility within the

corridor; characterized the horizontal and vertical clearances,

acceleration/deceleration, and stopping performance needs of trucks that

must be accommodated; and provided meaningful comments on the

effect of geometric, regulatory, and capacity changes on truck

movements in the corridor. See Chapter 3 (Section 3.1) of the FEIS for

detailed discussion of how the project increases freight mobility and

access along I-5 and in the region.

 

P-1186-003

The project purpose is to improve Interstate 5 corridor mobility by

addressing present and future travel demand and mobility needs in the

Columbia River crossing Bridge Influence Area (BIA). The BIA extends

from approximately Columbia Boulevard in the south to SR 500 in the

north. Relative to the No-build alternative, the proposed action is

intended to achieve the following objectives: a) improve travel safety and

traffic operations on the Interstate 5 crossing’s bridges and associated

interchanges; b) improve connectivity, reliability, travel times and

operations of public transportation modal alternatives in the BIA; c)
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improve highway freight mobility and address interstate travel and

commerce needs in the BIA; and d) improve the Interstate 5 river

crossing’s structural integrity.  See Chapter 1 of the DEIS for more

discussion on the development of the project Purpose and Need.

 

P-1186-004

Please refer to Chapter 4 of the FEIS for a description of the current

plans for funding construction and operation of the LPA. This discussion

provides an updated assessment of likely funding sources for this

project, though it is not common practice to receive funding

commitments prior to completion of the alternative selection process. As

described in the FEIS, project funding is expected to come from a variety

of local, state, and federal sources, with federal funding and tolls

providing substantial revenue for the construction.  As Oregon and

Washington businesses and residents will benefit from the project’s

multi-modal improvements, both states have been identified as

contributors to the project.  As jurisdictions on both sides of the river

seek to encourage non-auto travel, tolls are not anticipated for bikes,

pedestrians, and transit users. Lastly, CRC assumes funds allocated to

other projects and purposes would remain dedicated to those projects

and purposes.

 

Columbia River Crossing

Appendix P September 2011


